
2244 Marshall Avenue, Wheeling, WV 26003 

St. Vincent de Paul Parish 

Rev. Fr. Harry Dunn, Interim Pastor 
Rev. Mr. Thomas Trunzo, Pastoral Associate 

 

Office Phone: (304) 242-0406 
Office Hours:  Monday through Friday, 9:30 am-4:30 pm 
 

Email:  info@saintvincentparish.org 
Website:  www.saintvincentparish.org 
Facebook:  St. Vincent de Paul Parish - Wheeling WV(@StVincentWheeling) 
YouTube:  St. Vincent de Paul Parish 

Our mission statement is "Be Disciples, Make Disciples." 
We believe that Jesus lived, died and rose to save sinners. 

Following Christ in the community of the Church, we have found grace, mercy and peace. 
 

Our Catholic faith enables us to be the best version of ourselves. We are not perfect, 
but we know a God who is perfect. Come and ask questions and visit us for a Sunday liturgy. 

July 10, 2022 

Fifteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 



 

Parish Information 

Parish Office Phone: (304) 242-0406 

Parish Fax: (304) 243-0837 

Pastor: Rev. Fr. Harry Dunn, Interim Pastor 

Pastoral Associate: Rev. Mr. Thomas Trunzo,  
Email: te.trunzo@gmail.com  

Accountant: Susie Koval 

Email: skoval@saintvincentparish.org  

Maintenance & Facilities: Gary Shaver 

Email: maintenance@saintvincentparish.org  

Music Ministry & Education: Jacqueline Laurine 

Email: jlaurine@stvincentschool.org  

Office Manager: A.J. Mull 

Email: info@saintvincentparish.org  

Office Assistant: Geri Saari 

Email: gsaari@saintvincentparish.org 

School of Religion: Beth Trunzo, Coordinator 

Email: beth.trunzo@gmail.com  

Technology and Media: James Laurine 

Email: technology@saintvincentparish.org 

Attendance Update for July 2nd & 3rd 
 

SVDP 5:00 pm  95 

SVDP 9:00 am  100 

OLSD 10:30 am  59 

SVDP 11:30 am  77 

Total Attendance:  331 
 

Offertory Update for July 2nd & 3rd 
 

 Collection: (SVDP)  $4,403 
Collection: (OLSD)  $1,707 
Collection: (WeShare) $2,700 
 

Total Collection:  $8.810 
 

Upcoming Second Collections 
 

July 16th & 17th 
Catholic Communication Campaign and the 
Catholic Campaign for Human Development 

 

When writing checks for any collection, 
please make all checks payable to 

St. Vincent’s Church. 
 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR 
CONTINUAL PARISH SUPPORT! 

Image on the Cover 
Religious Icon  - Pilda Samaringanului Milostiv - (Parable of the Merciful Samaritan) 

 

Biblical scholars and preachers usually interpret today’s Gospel passage, the parable of the Good Samaritan in 
one of two ways.  The first is to read it as Jesus’ answer to what Christian compassion, mercy, and neighborli-
ness looks like.  The scholar of the law asks Jesus, “who is my neighbor”, “who should I care about” and Jesus 
answers: your neighbor is everyone, even the person that you would normally overlook, even the person that 
the rest of the world considers unclean, that’s your neighbor, and you need to pick him up when he has fallen, 
you need to see past your preconceived notions and stereotypes and prejudices, and you need to treat him with 
mercy and compassion and tenderness. So that’s the first interpretation.  
 

The second way of interpreting the Good Samaritan parable is to see in this parable an allegory for what God 
has done for each one of us in Christ Jesus.  God has raised us up when we fell upon robbers and have been 
“half dead” because of sin.  We’ve been raised up, tended, cared for, restored to life because of Jesus’ saving 
death.  No human power could do what God has done for us—restoring our souls to life through baptism, heal-
ing us through grace.  

Eucharistic Adoration is held in the Church each Tuesday from 10:00 am – 5:00 pm 
Miraculous Medal Novena will be held each Tuesday at 5:15 pm 

The day will conclude with a Communion Service immediately following the Novena 

Rosary in the Church Courtyard each Friday at 4:00 pm 

The Sacrament of Reconciliation and Penance is celebrated Saturdays from 4:00 pm – 4:30 pm 
in the Church Bell Tower area 



July 10, 2022  Fifteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time  Year C 

Prayer & Worship 

Date Time Mass Intentions Readings 

Saturday (Vigil), July 9th 
Fifteenth Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 

Mass 5:00 pm All the People of the Parish Dt 30:10-14  
Ps 69:14, 17, 30-31, 33-34, 
Col 1:15-20  
Lk 10:25-37  

Sunday, July 10th 
Fifteenth Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 

Mass 9:00 am 
Mass 11:30 am 

Pam Ammirante 
Sr. Diane McCalley 

 

Monday, July 11th No Mass   

Tuesday, July 12th 
* Eucharistic Adoration 
* Miraculous Medal Novena  
* Communion Service 

 
10:00 am - 5:00 pm 

5:15 pm 
5:30 pm 

 
 
 
 

 

Wednesday, July 13th No Mass   

Thursday, July 14th No Mass   

Friday, July 15th 
* Rosary 

No Mass 
4:00 pm 

 
 

 

Saturday (Vigil), July 16th 
Sixteenth Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 

Mass 5:00 pm John Powell Gn 18:1-10a  
Ps 15:2-3, 3-4, 5  
Col 1:24-28  
Lk 10:38-42  

Sunday, July 17th 
Sixteenth Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 

Mass 9:00 am 
Mass 11:30 am 

Anthony Witt 
All the People of the Parish 

 

Joining St. Vincent’s Parish 
New parishioners are always welcome!  Please contact the Parish Office to register. 

Lectors - This Week: July 9th & 10th 

5:00 pm  Wally McMasters 

9:00 am Dorothy Duzik 

11:30 am Lori Buchannan 

Lectors - Next Week: July 16th & 17th 

5:00 pm  Larry Bandi 

9:00 am Bryan Minor 

11:30 am Gwen Porter 

Gospel Acclamation 
Your words, Lord, are Spirit and life; you have the words of everlasting life. Jn 6:63c, 68c 

In today’s Gospel, when Jesus asks “which of these three, in your opinion, was neighbor to the robbers’ victim?”  
The scholar of the law answered, “the one who treated him with mercy.”  Jesus then said, “Go and do likewise.” 
This week you can also “treat the poor with mercy” by putting a gift in the St. Vincent de Paul Poor Box. 



    Collect, Fifteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Prayer & Worship 
 
 

O God, who show the light of your truth  

to those who go astray,  

so that they may return to the right path,  

give all who for the faith they profess  

are accounted Christians  

the grace to reject whatever is contrary to the name 

of Christ  

and to strive after all that does it honor.  

Through our Lord Jesus Christ, your Son,  

who lives and reigns with you in the unity of the 

Holy Spirit,  

God, for ever and ever.  

Our Lady of Seven Dolors 
Chapel Hill Rd, Triadelphia, WV 26059 

(304) 547-5342 
 

Next Mass at OLSD 
Sunday, August 7th at 10:30 am 

Rev. Fr. Cyprian C. Osuegbu presiding 
(Nineteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time) 

First Friday Mass 
Mount Calvary Cemetery has monthly 

first Friday Masses at the Bishops’ Chapel. 

Please join us for the celebration of Mass 
Friday, August 5th at 5:30 pm 

wherein we remember all of the beloved dead, 
especially those buried at Mount Calvary. 

Livestream Schedule Change  
 

Beginning the first weekend in July; 
only one Mass (the Saturday 5:00 pm Mass) will be 

recorded from St. Vincent de Paul Church. 
 

Saturday’s Mass will then be available on our 
website each Sunday at 

http://saintvincentparish.org/ 
 

On our Facebook page 
https://www.facebook.com/StVincentWheeling 

 

And our YouTube Channel 
St. Vincent de Paul Parish 

The Congregation of the 
Immaculate Heart of Mary 

 
Please join us in welcoming Fr. Vidal Ludan, a 

Missionhurst - missionary today at all of the 

masses.  Fr. Vidal will be sharing his life and ded-

ication to the people he serves with us.  

 

Originally founded in 1862 for the conversion of 

China, today Missionhurst - CICM serves in some 

of the most remote places of Mongolia, Indonesia, 

Africa, Asia and Latin America.    

 

Missionhurst - CICM missionaries come prepared 

to stay, living among the people, sharing in their 

privation and participating in the day-to-day effort 

needed to achieve life-long spiritual and material 

changes.  

 

In response to the people's most urgent need, Mis-

sionhurst - CICM missionaries may start a new 

farming project, build a new chapel or school or 

lay clean water supply lines.  

 

Fr. Vidal will be preaching at all the masses and 

the proceeds from today’s second collection will 

go directly to support their ministry. 

https://www.facebook.com/StVincentWheeling
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCDRchpdLkjD_BJpe9rvCFjg


   

Prayer & Worship 
 

Sacrament of Baptism 

If you would like to have your child Baptized, con-

tact Deacon Thom or Beth Trunzo to make arrange-

ments for the celebration of this sacrament. 

Sacrament of Reconciliation and Penance 

Celebrated on Saturdays from 4:00 - 4:30 pm in the 

Church Bell Tower area or by appointment. 

Sacrament of Marriage 

Engaged couple should contact Deacon Thom prefer-

ably six months prior to the desired wedding date. 

Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick 

Individual reception of the sacrament can be ar-

ranged by contacting Deacon Thom. 

Anyone who is anticipating surgery is encouraged to 

request this sacrament prior to entering the hospital. 

Becoming Catholic (RCIA) 

Any non-Catholic interested in becoming a Catholic 

Christian can contact the parish office for infor-

mation regarding the Rite of Christian Initiation for 

Adults. 

Spiritual preparation and instruction for becoming 

Catholic begins in late September / early October. 

(RCIA is also a wonderful “refresher course” for 

Catholics wanting to deepen their faith!) 

Parish School of Religion (PSR) 

Classes meet every Sunday from 10:30 - 11:30 am 

from September through May. 

Registration coming soon in August. 

Catholic School (SVS) 

For information regarding enrolling your child at St. 

Vincent’s Parish School, contact the school office at 

304-242-5844 

Receive your bulletin (by mail or email) 

Call the Parish office to sign up for our printed bulle-

tin mailing list OR sign up for our e-bulletin by join-

ing Flocknote. 
 

Text stvdpw to 800-950-9952 or go to  
Flocknote.com/stvincentdepaulparish1 

LECTORS 
 

We will be preparing the new Lector Schedule 

over the next few weeks.  If any current Lector 

needs to change his or her mass preference or 

needs to take a break, please let Beth Trunzo 

know as soon as you possibly can. 

 

 

SERVERS 
 

We also would like to go back to having Altar 

Servers at each Mass and are preparing a new 

schedule. 
 

However, we do not have nearly enough servers 

to do so.  We encourage any student from 3rd to 

12th grade to consider being a server! 
 

In addition, we have been in parishes where the 

server team was made up of families!  It would be 

wonderful to have parish families serve as a team. 
 

We will be flexible with training and do our best 

to work around your schedule.  Please contact 

Deacon Thom. 

 

 

MINISTRY TO THE HOMEBOUND, 

SICK & SHUT-INS 
 

As we move forward reinstituting services and 

ministries that were put on hold due to Covid re-

strictions, we are prepared to open and expand our 

service to the sick, homebound and shut-ins.   

 

While we are set to make visits and to pray and 

offer Holy Communion, we generally do not 

know who exactly needs us.   

 

We encourage and invite you to contact the office 

to schedule home or institutional visits whether on 

a short or long term basis.  

 

It is always an honor to serve in this way, so 

please let us know how we can serve you or your 

family. 



THANK YOU, FR. DUNN! 

News & Announcements 

As we prepare to welcome Fr Jeeson as our full-

time Pastor July 18th, we want to recognize Fr 

Dunn who has been serving as our Interim Pas-

tor since March 1st.   

Next weekend, July 16th & 17th will be the last 

weekend that we will hear “GOOOOOOD 

MORNING at the start of his homilies!”  

In appreciation for all of his outstanding work 

and support, we will have some refreshments 

and a reception for Fr Dunn after each of the 

masses next weekend. 

Please stop for a few minutes then to wish him 

well and to thank him for his service. 

BENEFITS OF ADORATION 

• Each moment you spend in the presence of the Blessed Sacrament increases Christ’s divine 

life in you and deepens your relationship with God. Think of your human relationships. 

You need to spend time with someone to grow closer to them. The same is true of your re-

lationship with God. 

• There is no better way to leave the worries of this world behind than to sit in silent prayer 

at Adoration and embrace God’s divine peace. In fact, try to leave your phone in the car or 

put it on silent during Adoration to truly sever your ties with earthly concerns. 

• By attending Adoration, you will be showered with God’s grace, which will protect you 

from sin and evil. Without God’s grace, we are powerless against the world’s temptations. 

In that sense, Adoration is like a spiritual booster shot. 

• At Adoration, you can ask anything of God because He is right there. It’s true, you can al-

ways ask anything of God, but you aren’t always just a few feet away from Him in the 

form of the Blessed Sacrament. 

• Each moment that you spend with Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament brings God joy and 

pleasing worship. Adoration is one of the best ways to adore and glorify His goodness. 



 

News & Announcements 
SAVE THE DATE! 

 
 
 
 
 

The St. Vincent’s Parish Picnic is scheduled 
for Sunday, August 28th, 

beginning with Mass (time to be determined.) 
 

This year, the picnic will again be held at the 
Hess Shelter, in Oglebay Park 

 

Anyone interested in helping with organizing, 
food, games, set-up, etc. please contact A.J. 
Mull at the parish office.  If you helped or-
ganize last year, your input would be much 
appreciated. 

SAVE THE DATE! 
 
 
 
 
 

St. Vincent’s Parish will be hosting a 
Quarter Auction 

on Sunday, October 2nd 
in the Marist Centre 

 

Doors open at 11:30 pm 
Starts at 1:00 pm 

$5 Admission 
 

Proceeds go directly to the Parish!

Dollars for Scholars Program 

• We are working hard financially to raise the pay 

rate of our School Staff and Teachers. 

• It is shocking to know that nearly all are current-

ly earning only about 50% of their counterparts 

in the nearby public school systems. 

• We are directing tuition from increased enroll-

ment to give our teachers and staff a respectable 

wage. 

SO, any students who you can recruit to attend SVS, 

the tuition will go directly to wages for our staff and 

teachers.   

As an incentive, we are offering a $1,000 CASH 

BONUS paid directly to you. 

Flyers and applications are available in the vestibule.  

We need your referrals!  Thank you!  

INFANT OF PRAGUE NOVENA 

St. Mary’s Parish, Martins Ferry, Ohio, will cele-
brate its annual Novena to the Infant of Prague. 

 

Beginning Tuesday, July 5, at 7:00 pm, and will 
continue on the remaining Mondays of July and 

August, concluding on August 29, 2022. 
 

Each week consists of Exposition and 
Benediction of the Blessed Sacrament, a homily, 

music, and prayers to the Jesus of Prague. 
 

Everyone is invited! 

St. John’s Bereavement Gathering 
Grief from a Faith Perspective: 

 

If you or someone you know has lost a loved one and 

may benefit from a gathering for those grieving, 

please join us at 6:00 pm 

on the fourth Monday of each month 

at St. John’s Fellowship Hall in Benwood, WV. 

 

Facilitators are Deacon Doug Breiding and 

Tom and Michelle McFadden. 

Call the parish at 304-232-6455 
 

Next gathering will be July 25th 

Rosary 

in the Church 
Courtyard 

each Friday at 
4:00 pm 



 

News & Announcements 

Why are we Catholic? 
“Why are we Catholic?”  It’s hard for parents to answer that question in terms children can grasp.  Next time 

you are asked, simply say that we are Catholic because Catholicism is true, good, and beautiful. 

It’s True.  Jesus started the Catholic Church, and since he is God, he always teaches the truth.  The Church 

helps us understand Christ’s teachings. 

It’s Good.  The Church is about goodness and can turn sinners into saints.  Simply put, saints are ordinary hu-

man beings who did extraordinary things for the love of God.  Why not make a point of introducing young-

sters to these every-day Catholic heroes? 

It’s Beautiful.  The Mass is full of Catholic beauty you can share with your children.  Encourage them to sing 

the hymns and note the words of love and worship the composers wrote.  And stay after Mass on Sunday to 

admire the statues and stained glass windows in the church.   

Tell your children that because you love them, you want the best for them.  That’s why you are raising 
them Catholic. 

St. Vincent de Paul Society 
 

“It is better to give than receive.” 

This Catholic lay organization leads women and men 

to join together to service those who are needy and 

suffering.  If you would like to attend a meeting, call 

Mary Lou Kent at 740-298-5351 

 

 

 

 
 

ST. VINCENT’S OUTREACH 

BED MINISTRY NEEDS:  
 

St. Vincent de Paul Society (Parish Outreach) is in  

need of drivers to help with pick up and delivery for 

our Bed Ministry. 

If you have a cargo van or a pick up truck, and are 

willing to help with our Ministry, please call 

Vickie Joseph at (304) 280-0943. 

We also need people who are able to help with mov-

ing the mattresses — lifting and placing them into 

the vehicles. This is such an important ministry!  

There are many people in need of beds and linens, 

and this is a great way to serve our community. 

Our Parish Outreach is in always need of beds — 

mostly queen beds and smaller.  

We will arrange pick up.  

Catholic Neighborhood Center 18th Street 

 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! 
The center is located in downtown Wheeling.  They 

are in need of route drivers to deliver meals to shut-

ins throughout the Wheeling  area. 
 

The center delivers hot meals six days a week. 

Call Jeremy at 304-232-7157, ext. 2006 for details 

of days, and route information. 

SAFE ENVIRONMENT: 
 

To report an incidence of suspected child sexual 

abuse, please contact your local law enforcement 

agency or you may confidentially contact WV Child 

Protective Services at 1-800-352-6513. 
 

In addition to civil authorities, to report suspected 

cases of sexual abuse by personnel of the Diocese of 

Wheeling-Charleston to the Diocese, please contact 

one of the Bishop’s designees at: 
 

1-888-434-6237 or 304-233-0880: Mr. Bryan Minor, 

ext. 263, Mr. Tim Bishop, ext. 353, Fr. Dennis 

Schuelkens, ext. 270; or call the Office of Safe Envi-

ronment at 304-230-1504. 
 

Please visit www.dwc.org under “Accountability” 

for additional information and reporting methods. 



 

News & Announcements 

Amedisys Hospice Care 
 

 

 
 
 
 

Amedisys Hospice Care located in Triadelphia, WV is currently in need of volunteers to work 

with our patients and  their families.  The Triadelphia care center serves Brooke, Ohio, Mar-

shall, and Wetzel counties.  Amedisys Hospice provides physical, emotional, and spiritual sup-

port for terminally ill patients and their families. 
 

Volunteers are needed to provide services such as companionship to patients, respite for fami-

lies and their caregivers and assisting patients with household tasks or errands.  Our volunteers 

also aid with our Bereavement program by making supportive phone calls to family members 

who have lost a loved one and by helping with Support Groups.  There are many ways in 

which volunteers can assist with our patients and families. 
 

Volunteers must be 16 years of age and have access to transportation.  The application process 

is simple and requires background checks, three personal references and a TB screening, 

which Amedisys pays for.  Our volunteers also need to be vaccinated against COVID-19.  All 

volunteers are trained and supervised by professional Volunteer Coordinators. 
 

For additional information, please contact Jodi Ozosky-Shoaff, Volunteer Coordinator for the 

Triadelphia Care Center at 304-907-2931, or jodi.ozosky-shoaff@Amedisys.com 

St. Vincent School Reunion 
 

St. Vincent Class of 1972 Elm Grove is holding a 50th year reunion on Saturday evening August 20, 2022 

from 6:00 pm - 11:00 pm at the Italian American Club in Patterson, Elm Grove.  Even if you moved or 

switched to another school before graduating in 1972 and/or did not receive an email or US mail “SAVE THE 

DATE Notice” please email Bill Fisher as soon as possible at fisherwv58@gmail.com and/or Mike DeCarlo 

at mdecarlo1109@gmail.com with your contact info.  The 11:30am Mass at St. Vincent’s on Sunday, Au-

gust 21, 2022 is for the living and deceased classmates and their families. 

NEWS FROM CENTRAL CATHOLIC HIGH SCHOOL 
 Enrollment is now underway at CCHS for the 2022/2023 school year and 

We Want YOU in Maroon!  Visit our website at: cchsknights.org 
or call  the school at 304-233-1660 to get started. 

 
We look forward to hearing from you!  

http://cchsknights.org/


 

News & Announcements 

A vacation is no vacation without Mass 

Fit Mass into your schedule when vacationing or while you are away. 

To find a Mass wherever you are, try using the “Catholic Mass Times” app available from the Apple 

Store for the iPhone / iPad and from the Google Play store for Android devices 

Whenever Mass is said anywhere in the world, millions of people you do not know are praying for you and 

with you.  Mass connects you to the communion of Saints—the saints in heaven, the souls in purgatory and 

believers on earth. 



    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

Please support our advertisers! 

They make our bulletin possible. 



    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    


